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created as per the procedure precribed for this purpose by Government. At the same time, staff has become
surplus in some of the departments as a result of the restructuring excercise undertaken or because of the
changing job requirements. Government have considered the matter and decided that the surplus staff of the
departments may be adjusted in various departments, wherever there is requirement of such staff, by dedeploying
the available surplus staff available with the surplus pool created by the Govt. Any department proposing to till
up any sanctioned vacant posts available with the department after the completion of restructuring exercise or
other requisite formalities required as per instructions issued by the Govt. from time to time to fill up any vacant
post, shall in the first instance convey their requirements to the Department of Personnel (in Redeployment Cell)
before initating any process of recruitment. The departments will be able to fill up posts by fresh recruitment
only after obtaining a No Objection Certificate from the Department of Personnel (in the Redeplolyment
Cell). 1t is, therefore, decided that 'No Objection Certificate' be obtained from the Department of Personnel in
the Redeployment Cell) before initiating any process of recruitment. These instructions shall also apply in cases
where recruitment process for filling up all vacant posts has already been initiated but the appointment letters
have not been issued. Any violation of these instruction will be viewed seriously by the Government.

Copy of Pujab Government circular letter No.7/30/07-5PP1/12796 dated 6th November, 2007 from
the Department of Personel, addressed to all the Head of Departments etc. in the State of Punjab.

Subject :  Regarding financial benefits to Junior Assistants under Assured Career progression Scheme
on 4, 9 and 14 years of service.

Sir/Madam,

[ am directed to refer to this department circular letter No. 7/60/2006-5PPI/15963 dated 3.11.2006,
on the subject noted above and to say that this department has been receiving reference from various departments
for advice, as to in which scale the benefit of Annual Increment is to be given to the employees, in the Cadre of
Clerks who have been designated as Junior Assistants in the pay scale of Rs. 4400-7000, on completion of
4-9-14 years of service. The matter was taken up with the Department of Finance. Now the matter has been
decided in consultation with the Department of Finance. The clarification in this regard is given as under :-

“g A, At 7 for US9 & 7/60/2006-5Undtl/5963, It 3.11.2006 gt AT &St et I, @
FBIR/HIBE a@sTa/gamd AaTfeat € odR @9 &g 96 ser, yAss fegrar € U39
£:7/149/2001-5UR/7785, It 25.5.2006 W3 UST &: 7/25/2003-5U40A/3586, fH3t  5.10.2006 €9
W@mwmwﬁ%@aﬁemé%ﬁmma&w%ﬁﬁﬁ}l119963?
8n 3 g w3 TSt 3.11.2006 3 ufost 539 gamid Aofex 3Hldae 98 d&1

2. This issues with the concurrence of the Department of Finance conveyed vide their .D. 1/82/98-
4FP2/879 dated 13.8.2007.

Copy of Pujab Government circular letter No.3/18/07-2PP2/13576, dated 24th November,, 2007
from the Department of Personel, addressed to all the Head of Departments etc, in the State of
Punjab.

Subject : Regarding unauthorised communication of confidential/secret information.

Sir/Madam,

I am directed to invite your attention to the subject cited above and to say that it has been observed
by Government that various individuals attach photo copies of confidential file noting/orders, connected to their




